
MEMO
TO: Weber School District Board Members: Paul Widdison, Jon Ritchie, Kelly 
Larson, Douglas Hurst, Janis Christensen, Bruce Jardine, and Jan Burell
Superintendent Gina Butters

 
FROM: Jennifer Warren

Student Services Director

DATE: December 15, 2023

SUBJECT: Open Enrollment Schools for the 2024-2025 School Year
 
Based on functional building capacities and student enrollment, the following schools will have 
an Open Enrollment status for the 2024-2025 school year. 

Elementary Schools - Open enrollment will only be at the schools indicated in Grades 1 - 5 only 
unless otherwise indicated. Grade 6 will not be included for schools impacted by the boundary 
adjustments. Kindergarten will be determined after Kindergarten registration which will be 
completed in April. 
Bates *
Country View *
Farr West *
Freedom
Green Acres *
Hooper
Lomond View *
Majestic *
Midland
Municipal
North Ogden*
North Park

Orchard Springs *
Pioneer *
Plain City *
Riverdale *
Roy
Silver Ridge *
Valley *
Valley View
West Haven
West Weber

New Elementary School

*Grades 1-6



Junior High Schools  
Mountain View Jr. High
North Ogden Jr. High
Rocky Mtn. Jr. High
Roy Jr. High  
Sand Ridge Jr. High

Snowcrest Jr. High 
South Ogden Jr. High          

T. H. Bell Jr. High
Wahlquist Jr. High

High Schools
Bonneville High 
Fremont High
Two Rivers High

Weber Innovation High
West Field High

Dates related to open enrollment are set within the parameters of the statute (Utah Code 53G-
6-402). However, with the boundary revisions and opening of three new schools, timelines can 
be delayed due to a local school board not being able to make a reasonably accurate projection 
of early enrollment school capacity. The dates for 2024-2025 Open Enrollment Application will 
be as follows: 

January 4, 2024 through February 23, 2024 –   
Open Enrollment Application is available online and accepted at designated “open enrollment” 
schools during this application time frame. 

Option #1: wsd.net – Parents & Students – Boundary Information 
Option #2: wsd.net – Departments – Student Services – Forms – Open Enrollment 

A new Open Enrollment Application is required for incoming 7th and 10th grade students 
moving from elementary to junior high and from junior high to high school. Students are not 
guaranteed enrollment at the next level cone school.

MARCH 15, 2024 –  
Withdrawal provision for students already attending under previous acceptance.  The school will 
notify parents of students who will not be permitted to continue enrollment in the non-resident 
school.
 
MARCH 31, 2023 – 
By this date, parent/student are notified of acceptance or denial, or within six weeks of the 
application whichever is later.


